MURRAY STATE UNIVERSITY
Faculty Senate
Special Meeting
March 26, 2013


Present: President Binfield, Vice President Goggins, Senators Beck, Bloomdahl, Busija, Donnelly, Farmer, Fawzy, Greer, Hassan, Hoover, Humphreys, Jung, Koren, Messer, Mitchell, Ortega, Pittman-Munke, Rogers, Lt. Col. Simon, Spinda, Stambaugh, S. White, Yarali, and Zingrone. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Absent: Senators Byers, Campbell, Guyer, Hong, Naber, Papajeski, Smith, and A. White. 

Guests/Proxies: Dr. Bonnie Higginson, Office of the Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs; Phil Schooley, Staff Regent; John Young, Staff Congress; Sharon Gill, proxy for Senator Patterson; Pat Williams, proxy for Senator Hoover; Marty Jacobs, proxy for Senator Washington; Sue Sroda, proxy for Senator Walker; Latricia Trites, proxy for Senator Greer; Gary Atkerson, proxy for Senator Robertson; Jody Cofer, LGBT Programming; Sally Mateja, IRB; Orville Herndon, JMC; Briana Conner, Media; Sherrie Riddle, CTLT; Leslie Engelson, University Libraries. 

The special meeting was called to order by President Binfield at 3:36 p.m.

President Binfield— President Binfield welcomed all attendees of the meeting and explained that Chair Curris would not be in attendance due to a prior commitment. He then gave background on the recent events leading up to the March 15, 2013 Board of Regents meeting, stating that at the December Board meeting, an ad hoc committee was developed to give a report on MSU’s performance under President Dunn. He then stated that at the March 15, 2013 Board of Regents meeting, a motion was made from the Board not to renew President Dunn’s contract, which was approved.  
	In response, he reported that the faculty was quick to request a no confidence vote in the Board of Regents; however, such a vote means that all communication has broken down between the faculty and the Board. He reported that lines of communication haven’t truly been opened up yet, and that the vote would be a nuclear option for faculty. He then gave former Faculty Regent Jack Rose the floor to discuss his recent resignation.

Dr. Jack Rose—Dr. Rose told audience members that his resignation as Faculty Regent was not a knee-jerk reaction, as some might have suspected. He claimed that the Board went further South than he imagined, causing him to also withdraw his petition to run again as Faculty Regent for the 2013-2016 term. 
	He then claimed that a Faculty Regent needs to be seated at the upcoming May Board of Regents meeting in order to try to hold on to a potential raise across the University of up to 5%. Dr. Rose reported that he has seen several presidents come and go, and the resiliency of the students, faculty, and staff has been consistent. Dr. Rose then took questions from senators and audience members regarding his decision to leave the Board of Regents, and ultimately turned the floor back to President Binfield. 

President Binfield—In response to a question given to Dr. Rose regarding the criteria for report on MSU’s performance under President Dunn, President Binfield replied that there was criteria of which 4 members of the ad hoc committee of the Board of Regents were requested to look into. President Binfield then broached the subject of the Faculty Senate filing a complaint surrounding the Open Meetings Act (KRS 61.846). In discussion of the idea, it was mentioned that no one should try to alienate the Board by filing a complaint from and MSU body (Faculty Senate, Staff Congress, Student Government Association, etc.). Also, it was brought to everyone’s attention that the MSU News filed a complaint directly to the Attorney General; however, their complaint was returned due to not following proper procedure. President Binfield then reported that a lawyer from Lexington, Jim Deckard, has also filed a complaint. At the end of the discussion, there was consensus to try and keep an open and position tone to the relationship between the faculty and the Board, therefore saving stronger moves from the faculty later on. 
	President Binfield then approached the option of making and Open Records Request, which can come from an individual, several individuals, or a body. He then stated that a request coming from an entire body that is recognized by the body in question is far more effective than an individual’s request. He reported that if such a request was made it would go to Jill Hunt, secretary of the Board and custodian of Board documents, requesting for the report on MSU’s Performance under President Dunn. He then stated that had the report been called an evaluation, it would be a Human Resources document and exempt from the Open Records Act.
	Senator S. White then made the motion for an open records request directed to the appropriate parties, to which Marty Jacobs, proxy for Senator Washington, seconded. After discussion, Senator Koren made a motion to suspend Bylaws, to which Senator Pittman-Munke seconded. The motion to suspend was passed by a 21-0 vote. The original motion was then passed by a 23-0 vote. The floor was then turned over to Vice President Goggins.

Vice President Goggins—Vice President Goggins made a motion from the Rules, Elections, and Bylaws committee for a resolution for faculty involvement in the plan for the presidential search, which needed no second. After discussion, the vote resulted in a 10-10 split. President Binfield’s vote was then used to break the tie, resulting in opposition of the resolution and causing the motion to fail. 
	Vice President Goggins then reported on the need for a Special Faculty Regent Election to fill the duration of the 2010-2013 term. He said that as of now, the plan was, if senators did not disagree, to hold both the special and regular elections on April 15-16, 2013, with 1 ballot and 2 questions. Senator Koren then made a motion to hold both on April 15-16, 2013, to which Senator Beck seconded. After discussion, the motion passed by 21-0 vote. Senator Donnelly then made a motion for the deadline of the special election petition to be April 2, 2013, which is the same day as the regular election petition deadline. Senator Pittman-Munke seconded the motion. The motion was then made to amend the deadline to April 9, 2013, which was seconded by Pat Williams, proxy for Senator Hoover. A vote of 6-13 caused the motion to fail. The original motion of an April 2, 2013 deadline was then passed with a 19-0 vote. 

The meeting was then adjourned at 5:17 p.m. 

 
